
May 7, 2012 Argyle Village Board Meeting 

 

Those in attendance: Mayor Wesley Clark; Trustees Jonathan MacKenzie, Cher 

McCotter, Joanne McDowell, Joseph Lohret; Clerk Joyann Stimpson. 

 

Meeting called to order at 5:30 P.M. 

 

Public hearing opened for budget approval. 

-there were no questions or concerns proposed by anyone 

 

On a motion made by Trustee McCotter, seconded by Trustee MacKenzie, and carried 

the 2012-2013 budget was passed as presented. 

 

On a motion made by Trustee Lohret, seconded by Trustee McDowell, and carried the tax 

warrant was approved. 

 

On a motion made by Trustee McCotter, seconded by Trustee Lohret, and carried the 

Village agreed to pay ACET a one time sum of $200.00 for the community calendar on 

the Front Porch Forum. 

 

On a motion made by Trustee MacKenzie, seconded by Trustee McCotter, and carried 

the minutes of the April Board meeting were approved. 

 

On a motion made by Trustee McDowell, seconded by Trustee McCotter, and carried the 

Clerk was allowed to pay warrants for the month of May, 2012. 

 

Water Commissioner Garry Robinson arrived at 5:51 P.M. and he and Mayor Clark 

discussed the sidewalk grant. 

-Village is allowed to use local forces to do new sidewalk; the Town is also 

allowed to use local forces as well 

-Garry and Mayor to set up meeting with Mike Stella from DOT 

Commissioner Robinson informed Board that Blair Supply would be submitting a bill for 

work at wells. 

  

Commissioner Robinson also stated that the Clerk and one of his employees would need 

to get together and use the meter reader. 

 

Board was made aware that Sherm Hammond has a high salt content in his water supply. 

 

On a motion made by Trustee MacKenzie, seconded by Trustee McCotter, and carried 

the meeting closed at 6:32 P.M. 

 

Argyle Village Clerk 

Joyann Stimpson 

 


